
February 12, 2014 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2
nd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #131439 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF THE 

 WEST SERVICE DRIVE OF WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE FROM 

 WEST CUSTER AVENUE TO WEST SHERIDAN AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on the west side service drive of West 

Fond du Lac Avenue from West Custer Avenue to West Sheridan Avenue on a trial basis. This 

trial has been in effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. 

Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



February 12, 2014 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #131439 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE 

 OF NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE FROM 

 NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE TO A POINT 65 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Patrick Bellegarde-Smith, to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction to increase pedestrian safety at the marked crosswalk at the 

intersection of North Prospect Avenue and North Maryland Avenue. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the 

above-captioned parking restriction will increase sight clearance at the intersection and improve 

visibility of pedestrians crossing in the crosswalk. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of the parking 

restriction. We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


